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NOVEMBER 30, 2015


Mike Schlobohm called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.  The purpose of the meeting is primarily for adopting the 2015 Levy for the Town of Deerfield.

Dave Dinkel spoke on his concern for the need to have driveway permits approved by the board and only being able to do that once per month.  Dave expressed that this procedure could cause a delay in someone wanted to start a project in the township.

Ken Frjelich spoke to remind the board of the 10 year update requirement of the Town’s Comprehensive Plan that needs to be completed by 2017.

Brian Berninger asked about the General Property tax total of $500,212.  Korby Holzheuter replied that there has been a correction since the summary came out in the paper.  There was a correction to the Municipal Levy Worksheet that comes from the County.  The correct General Property tax total is $513,241.  Brian asked if the mill rate went up.  Korby replied that he will not know for a couple of weeks yet.  Korby continued to explain that the evaluation is up almost two million from last year and that is due to new homes being built, additions, or general property improvements like decks garages etc.

Michelle Jensen asked if the legal fees are to be capped at the $3,000 amount as stated in the budget.  Korby replied we can move things around and we historically have never capped an item by the budgeted amount.

Ken Frjelich expressed his concern for the repair of Liberty Road.  Ken wishes for Liberty Road to be widened to include space for bicycles.  Korby Holzheuter said there might be a grant that could help with that.  The town would want to talk with the Village because of joint jurisdiction.

Jim Maple expressed his concern with Liberty Road and the need for widening.  Jim expressed his appreciation for the town mowing ditches along roadsides and the importance of keeping invasive weeds controlled.  Jim said it was an excellent job of mowing this year.

Budget and Levy will be approved at December 14, 2015 meeting.

Tax Collection Date:
December 29, 5-8 p.m.
January 26, 5-8 p.m.

Nick Brattlie made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:33.  Mike Schlobohm second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.
